
Postmaster General stepping down. 

 

Louis Dejoy, the 75th Postmaster General of the United States, relinquished his post on 
Monday March 24, 2025, just short of 5 years in the role.  In his tenure the Postal Service 
saw significant changes in Delivery, Processing, and Logistics through implementation of 
the Delivering for America (DFA) plan.  Many of us were affected by these changes with 
varying opinions of the individual outcomes.  As Mr. Dejoy departed, he informed the Board 
of Governors that Doug Tulino, the current Chief Human Resources Officer (CHRO) and 
Deputy Postmaster General (DPMG) will step in until a permanent replacement is named.  

Mr. Tulino has been a familiar face in Labor Relations, in Human Resources and as the 
DPMG. He is very knowledgeable about all aspects of postal operations.  Mr. Tulino has 
addressed many of our National Executive Board sessions and several National 
Conventions.  He is not a stranger to UPMA and has a long positive and engaging 
relationship with our organization.  We look forward to working with him as we continue 
work towards improving and modernizing the Postal Service.  


